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INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY PLANNING COUNCIL
MEETING 
	Date:  
5 October 2011

Time:  
1:30 p.m. — 3:00 p.m.

Location:
Social Science Building 230


	Planning Officer

	□
	Curt Heuring, Vice President, Administration


	Council

	□
	Teresa Nakra, faculty, School of Art and Communication

	□
	Eileen Alexy, faculty, School of Nursing, faculty senator

	□
	Sunita Ahlawat, faculty, School of Business

	□
	Julie Hughes, faculty, School of Social Sciences – excused

	□
	Karen Clark, faculty, School of Science

	□
	Arti Joshi, faculty, School of Education

	□
	Sharon Whitfield, faculty, Library

	□
	Jennifer Wang, faculty, School of Engineering (added October 10, 2011)

	□
	Thomas Mankovich, staff, Records and Registration, staff senator

	□
	Pat Van Hise, staff, School of Science, staff senator  - excused

	□
	Grace Moran, student, Student Government

	□

	Steve Kornas, student, Student Government (added October 10, 2011)

	
	

	Ex officio

	□
	Pat Pasinski, Information Technology

	□
	Jeff Kerswill, Information Technology

	□
	Shawn Sivy, Information Technology

	□
	Nicole Parkman, Information Technology


	Agenda

	1. Introductions
	All

	2. ITPC charge to members 
	Heuring

	3. IT Visiting Advisory Committee findings 
	Heuring, Kerswill,
Parkman, Sivy

	4. Election of new chair / co-chairs for ITPC (nominations and volunteers are welcome)
	Pasinksi

	5. Begin discussion of ITPC goals for AY2011-2012
	Pasinski

	6. Other Discussion
	All


Meeting Minutes:
Introductions/Committee Charge

The Facilities and Construction Planning Council joined us for the first 10 minutes while Curt Heuring described the charge of the Planning Councils.  Due to the recent changes in governance, ITPC will:

· Be involved in strategic planning initiatives for IT and will review the IT strategic plan periodically.  Review our dashboard indicators – are we meeting our strategic objectives?
· Provide direct communication to the Committee for Planning and Priorities (CPP)

· Meet at least 2 times per semester

· Act as an advisory group to the cabinet officer

· Serve up to two consecutive three year terms.  All membership must be appointment by either faculty senate, staff senate or student government.
· Elect a faculty or staff co-chair at the first meeting

· Report ITPC minutes/action items to their constituency groups

After discussion about how best to report to the constituency groups, Teresa Nakra recommended that the membership take turns writing a very short summary/action item list and distribute to the membership who would then distribute to their deans or directors, faculty and staff senate and student government.  Teresa will write the summary for the October meeting.

IT Visiting Committee Findings

Curt shared a summary of the IT visiting advisory committee’s findings.  Some recommendations in the report included:

· Evaluate our use of home-grown systems including our LMS, travel system, adjunct contract system etc and investigate possible alternatives

· Perform an independent security audit

· Promote ITPC as more of a planning council

· Review the services provided and look for opportunities to streamline these services

· Review modifications to ERP and evaluate the necessity
· Review IT organization to better align skill sets and systems

· Hire a Chief Information Officer.  This will be an open, national search
We will post a summary of the findings on the IT website and will send communication to those that attended the different meetings during the on-site visits. 
Election of co-chair
Teresa Nakra, faculty, School of Music, volunteered to serve as co-chair of ITPC.
ITPC Goals – AY2011-2012

Understanding that strategic plan normally encompass a 3-5 year time frame, we talked about the “hot topics”/issues that we hear about through our colleagues.  A few of the topics discussed were:
· Mobility

· Wireless

· Requiring laptops for incoming students.  Review would require attention to software licensing issues and taking advantage of virtualization

Teresa suggested that we individually poll our constituency groups and report back to ITPC.  Membership will send this list to Pat Pasinski (pasinski@tcnj.edu).  Pat will collect and summarize and send the compiled list to the membership on or about October 24.  We will discuss these topics at our next meeting on November 2.

Other Discussions
Tom Mankovich requested updates on:
· LMS status – there is a committee that is currently addressing the idea of replacing SOCS with a commercial, possibly open source, product

· Imaging – Robby Buonocore, Admissions is the project manager.  This project is currently on hold due to funding.

· Scheduling system (Resource 25) – there is a team evaluating three other commercial products.  Will put a “placeholder” in the administrative budget for a possible replacement product.

· On-Line Teacher evaluations – being reviewed by Committee on Academic Programs (CAP).  Was piloted during this summer’s blended learning classes

· E-transcripts – has been submitted as a modification to PAWS.  Will be reviewed and prioritized at a future prioritization meeting.
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